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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
FRIDAY 9TH DECEMBER 2022
NORTHUMBERLAND PARK MEDICAL GROUP
Attendance:
	Name
	Job Title

	Julie Wade
	Practice Manager

	Josie Ledger
	Assistant Practice Manager

	Dr Stephanie Machin
	Salaried GP

	Susan Thompson
	Patient

	Leigh Davidson
	Patient

	Linda Robinson
	Patient

	Annie Alexander 
	Patient

	Amy Wilson
	Patient


Apologies

	Michele Spencer
	Chief Officer (CHCF)

	Christopher Harris
	Patient


	No
	Description
	Comment
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	Julie welcomed all to the Second PPG meeting since the COVID pandemic.  All in attendance introduced themselves.
· Julie Wade is the Practice Manager and joined NPMG in July 21 after spending 13years as a PM in Newcastle.

· Josie Ledger is the Assistant Practice Manager who joined the Practice on 5th December 22 after spending the last 14 years working in another GP practice in North Tyneside.

· Dr Stephanie Machin is a Salaried GP who joined the practice 2 years ago, relocating back to the North East during the pandemic. Dr Machin is involved with the training of Medical Students and registrar Doctors from Newcastle University.
· Susan has a history working as a Teacher, and is still working as a tutor in a school.

· Leigh has a history of working in finance and is interested in IT, Leigh would like to help support the practice any way he can with IT and technology.

· Linda shared her personal story of being a carer for her father for 14 years, Linda is passionate about Carers and promoting the Carers services in North Tyneside and helping to train the Practice team in Identifying carers.

· Annie has a history of working within the NHS and would like to help steer and be a champion for the practice.
· Amy is a beauty therapist with 3 children, Amy was brought onboard to the PPG by Annie
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
	Agreed

	

	3
	Communication
	The practice would like to explore various ways of communicating with patients.  Currently there is facebook, website, the electronic waiting screens and posters/leaflets.
Ideas such as Metro Stations, Post Offices and Supermarkets were suggested. Annie to contact Nexus to find out about displaying information at the local metro stations.
Julie advised we would need to ensure the communication being displayed to patients in local locations was upto date and relevant, a further discussion will be needed to decide what information could be displayed locally to residents.

A newsletter was discussed as a good method of communicating upcoming events and changes to patients, this could then be emailed to patients or patients text a link to view the newsletter, copies could be left in waiting rooms and a version uploaded to the practice website.

Informing patients of staffing updates and the different roles in the practice of clinical and non-clinical staff was decided to be the first main focal point on the first newsletter. Josie and Julie will link in with the Admin team as a start and then link in with PPG group to see who is happy to help lead on the newsletter.

Julie advised she would like to implement a 'New patient guide' on the staff and services available at the practice, this would be handed out to new patients when registering and copies available for existing patients on the practice website and at the surgery. 
	AA
JW/
Practice Team

PPG and Practice Team

JW/JL/PPG/Admin staff

JW/JL

Any expressions of interest from the PPG to help with this would be appreciated.

	4
	Online Access
	At the previous meeting Marc Rice (Transformation and Primary Care Development Manager at North East North Cumbria Integrated Care Board – NENCICB) advised there was discussions ongoing around patient education on Online Services, as a practice we are exploring how we can drive forward the uptake on people using online services and how we can educate patients on different services available such as: LIVI, eConsult, SystmOnline, NHS App. Linda advised until now she had not heard of some of these services and how it is important that patients are aware. Agreed we will obtain some information leaflets and ask Marc for an update from ICB.
	JW/JL


	5
	Practice Telephones
	Julie gave an update on the Telephone System upgrade, the plan is to upgrade to a Cloud based system in early 2023, the new telephone system will have additional functionality as the current system is now outdated and not fit for purpose. 
	JW

	6
	Patient Forum Terms of Reference

Role of Patient Forum Representative


	As the PPG is now developing, Julie shared with the group some paperwork for completion:

· Terms of Reference

· Confidentiality Agreement

· Questions and Answers

· Patient Rep and Nolan Principles

Attached to the minutes are copies of the paperwork. Julie asked for paperwork to be read through, signed and returned to the practice.
	JW/PPG

	7
	Carers
	Linda discussed her interest in Carers, having used the Carers Centre in North Shields herself, Linda was able to give an insight into how valuable this service is. We discussed as a Practice how hard it is to identify patients as carers as many patients do not think they are a Carer. Linda shared a document from NHS England and NHS Improvement 'Supporting Carers in general practice: A framework of quality markers' 

Julie advised we have a member of the reception team currently undertaking Carers Champion training and asked Linda if she would be happy to speak with the Practice team to give an overview of Carers and how we could improve on identifying Carers.
	LR/JW

	8
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	It was agreed that the meeting times/days will be varied to allow more patients to attend as we know one set time/day does not suit everyone.

The date of the next meeting is to be confirmed but will be at the beginning of February 2023.

An email will be sent out to all patients we have listed as interested in the practice PPG with availability for the next meeting. 
We will notify all patients that have expressed an interest in being part of our PPG of the exact date once it has been finalised.
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